
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

May 2, 2025 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Town of Maples Shade’s Kings Highway Treatment Plant 
Replacement project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town 
of Maple Shade, located at 200 Stiles Ave. Maple Shade, NJ 08052. The funding would be used to 
replace a water treatment plant that, due to its age, is currently unable to meet optimal plant 
function, including the ability to remove groundwater well contaminants. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because a new fully functional water treatment plant is necessary 
to provide the Township of Maple Shade with an increase in system resiliency and redundancy, 
expanded storage capacity and the ability to remove contaminants from the township's 
groundwater wells. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus as it is for the same purposes authorized in section 1452 of the 
Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate  
family. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      

Donald Norcross 
      Member of Congress 
 
 


